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By Phil Orlandella

	An additional $3 million in 
funds have been approved to sup-
port 29 organizations that pro-
vide essential services to front-
line workers, healthcare providers 
and Boston families well-being is 
most immediately impacted by 
the COVID-19 health emergency 
according to the Boston Resiliency 
Fund Steering Committee.

	Early in March the Resiliency 

Fun distributed $5.4 million in 
emergency grants to eight organi-
zations.

	“Many people are out of work 
and many are dealing with illness 
themselves or their family,” Mayor 
Martin Walsh said. “During these 
stressful times, people should not 
have to worry about accessing 
food in meeting their basic needs,” 
he added.

	Boston Resiliency Funds (BRF) 

By Phil Orlandella

	Friends of Christopher 
Columbus Park (FOCCP) have 
advised that while the park 
remains open, the playground is 
closed for social distancing pro-
grams related to COVID-19.

	However, throughout the med-
ical crisis the blue lighted trel-
lis also remains open and a new 
hopscotch game is in place at the 
public park, designed by FOCCP 

Board Member and Art Curator 
Robyn Reed.

	A second game is planned, on 
the sidewalk closer to the foun-
tain, with a slightly different vari-
ation. It may already have been 
completed.

	Reed has also created sever-
al other fun and welcoming arts 
installations in the park like the 
Tunnel of Love last February.

By Phil Orlandella

	For the first time since the 
inception of the North End/
Waterfront Neighborhood Council 
(NEWNC) the community organi-
zation had to postpone its annual 
May election of board members 
until possible other options can be 
determined, if any are plausible.

	Many reasons compelled the 
NEWNC Election Committee to 
cancel the May 16 public elec-
tion starting with the COVID-19 
pandemic, the closing of the elec-
tion polling site (Nazzaro Center), 
social distancing and because can-
didates were unable to secure the 
40 signatures of residents from 

Ward III, Precincts 1, 2, 3 and 4 to 
be placed on the ballot.

	The Committee waited as 
long as possible to postpone the 
election but has indicated to the 
Review that some sort of decision 
on the status of the election will be 
made this week.

	NEWNC President Brett 
Roman said, “Once a decision or 
plan is determined, NEWNC will 
make all the public notices avail-
able.”

	Each year, 6 of the 12 seats on 
the Council become available for 
two-year terms. The other 6 mem-
bers retain a one-year term.

	Candidates must file nomina-

By Phil Orlandella

	Last weekend, the Old North 
Church and Historic Site, on the 
245th anniversary of two signal 
lanterns shining in the dark of its 
steeple, were lit for inspiration in 
times of challenge.

	Two ceremonial lanterns 
were lit to mark the beginning of 

Patriots weekend and to honor 
shared history.

	For the first time, the lanterns 
remained  lit for three full nights 
and days marking the anniversary 
of the legendary midnight ride, 
acknowledgment to the heroes of 
the COVID-19 pandemic and to 
observe Patriots Day commem-
orating the bravery, sacrifice 
and perseverance of those who 

charged into battle for a better 
future according to the church.

	“We did this to provide hope, 
inspiration and solidarity,” the 
Church said.

	Last month, the church reached 
out asking for help to observe 
this important anniversary and 
expressed their appreciation that 
helped sustain the site until it can 
be open safely.

Lanterns lit in Old North Church Steeple

Boston Fund Steering Committee 
awards more emergency grants

Columbus Park open, new game 
in place, playground closed

NEWNC community election in jeopardy

Courtesy photo

Aerial view of the Old North Church with lanterns lit in the steeple.

(Grants Pg. 4)

(Park Pg. 5)

(NEWNC Pg. 6)

DePasquale Ventures 
announced that Bricco Restaurant, 
241 Hanover Street, Boston, is 
now open for take-out. From 
noon until 8 p.m. daily. Bricco 
will be offering take-out specific 
menus which can be found on 
their website, www.Bricco.com 
and can be made by calling the 
restaurant at 617-248-6800. Food 
will be delivered curbside from the 
restaurant. 

Signature Appetizers and 
Pastas: 

	•	 Caesar, blue sky bibb let-
tuce & radicchio 13 

	•	 Mozzarella di Bufala 
Caprese, vine-ripe tomatoes and 
basil pesto 18 

	•	 Meatballs, served with 
fresh ricotta & crostini 16

	•	 Shrimp Scampi, seared 
with lemon, cherry tomatoes, 
spinach 19 

	•	 Bricco’s Artisanal Pasta 
Gnocchetti Sorrentina, 24 

	•	 Risotto, sausage, wild 
mushrooms, mascarpone cheese 
26 

 Secondi:
	•	 7-Spice Murray’s Brick 

Chicken roasted “under the 
brick,” swiss chard timbale with 
potato purée, prosciutto & roast-
ed red peppers 29 

	•	 Alaskan King Salmon, 
roasted fennel & shallots, white 
bean purée 29 

	•	 Braised Beef Short Ribs, 
creamy parmigiano polenta, roast-
ed chestnuts, red wine reduction, 
sweet Italian glaze 37 

	•	 Grilled Veal Chop, mar-
cho farm, milk fed 52 

	•	 Painted Hills Burger, 
cabot clouthbound, bibb lettuce, 
pepperdew relish, smoked bacon, 
parmigiano aioli 18 Margherita 
Pizza 

Please note that Bricco is offer-
ing take-out only, with curbside 
pick-up at the restaurant. Bricco 
orders can be placed by calling 
617-248-6800. For the full menu, 
please visit www.bricco.com.  

North End’s Bricco now open for take out
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Guest Op-Ed

We are a resilient city of resilient people
By Mayor Martin J. Walsh

The coronavirus is unlike any-
thing we’ve experienced in living 
memory, and it’s testing our city 
in a way that it’s never been tested 
before. It has required a major, 
all-hands-on-deck response, and it 
has affected every aspect of daily 
life in Boston.  Every day, we are 
sending our love, our support, and 
our prayers to everyone who’s bat-
tling this terrible illness, and our 
hearts break for the families who 
have lost loved ones.

The grief I feel for these families 
is coupled with an immense sense 
of pride for our city. The people 
of Boston have shown bravery, 
strength, and solidarity with one 
another since this crisis began. 
We’ve had to close our schools, 
postpone some of our most 
beloved traditions, and ask resi-
dents to keep their distance from 
the people they love the most.

I know that these changes have 
been very difficult for many peo-
ple. But I’m not hearing com-
plaints; the overwhelming reaction 
has been support and cooperation.

People are focused on protect-
ing their fellow Bostonians, espe-
cially the most vulnerable among 
us.  People understand that the 
measures we’re taking, no matter 
how drastic they may feel, will 
save lives. That is our top priority, 
and the people of Boston have 
rallied around it.  I’ve seen peo-
ple, businesses, and organizations 
stepping up and doing the right 
thing. I’ve seen wonderful acts of 
kindness. And I’ve seen people of 
all ages showing what it means to 
be Boston strong.

In the face of challenges like 
this one, our city shows its true 
colors. We are a resilient city of 
resilient people. That’s reflected 
in our strong neighborhoods, in 
our enduring traditions, and in the 
way we govern at the local level.

The fact is, we’ve been strength-
ening Boston’s ability to respond 
to a crisis like this for years. We’ve 
built deep connections between 
city government, neighborhood 
leaders, community groups, and 
the faith community. We’ve built 
up one of the strongest shelter and 
healthcare networks for homeless 

individuals  in the country. We’ve 
made city services more accessible, 
in more languages, across a variety 
of platforms.

We’ve helped more people 
get  connected with affordable 
internet. And we’ve worked to 
close equity gaps to make sure that 
more people have access to stable 
housing and  financial safety nets. 
All of these things have allowed 
us to act swiftly, get people the 
information they need, and soften 
the blow that this public health 
crisis is having on our communi-
ties, our economy, and people’s 
lives. To me, this is the defini-
tion of resilience.  It means plan-
ning ahead, and building connec-
tions before we need them, so that 
we can adapt to any challenge that 
we face.

We’ve got a long road ahead 
of us. Even after we overcome 
the immediate threat to people’s 
health, there will be a long eco-
nomic recovery, to get our local 
businesses and their hard-working 
employees back on their feet. We 

ONCE AGAIN, MASS.
IS SHOWING THE WAY 

With the launch this past week of of the COVID-19 Community 
Tracing Collaborative (CTC) to mitigate the spread of the coronavirus 
in Massachusetts, our state once again is taking a leading role at this 
critical time for our nation.

Massachusetts is the first state to invest in an ambitious contact-trac-
ing program, budgeting $44 million to hire 1,000 people. Gov. Charlie 
Baker said the goal of the program is to enable state health officials to 
identify pockets of infection as they emerge and thereby prevent infected 
people from spreading the virus further.

If successful, the program will provide government leaders in the 
coming weeks with the data they need to make meaningful decisions 
about relaxing our current strict social-distancing measures in order to 
reopen our economy.

The collaborative effort with Partners In Health will focus on tracing 
the contacts of confirmed positive COVID-19 patients and supporting 
individuals who are in quarantine. It will augment the efforts already 
underway from the state’s COVID-19 Response Command Center to 
assist the contact tracing being done by local boards of health.

Partners In Health will provide staff and contribute technical exper-
tise in community tracing. The Commonwealth Health Insurance 
Connector Authority will provide a virtual support center and maintain 
connectivity, while the Massachusetts Department of Health will man-
age data. Accenture, a professional services company, and Salesforce, a 
global leader in customer relationship management, are implementing 
support center capabilities.

We applaud this extraordinary joint effort between state government 
and private entities. In addition, we urge all of our residents who receive 
a call from CTC workers to cooperate fully with the program so that 
our communities can begin to take the offensive against this terrible 
pandemic.

(OP-ED Pg. 3)
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NSC Open Letter
Dear Editor
What a difference a month 

makes.  First and foremost, as you 
read this, I hope that you are safe 
and well, and adjusting to life and 
a new normal under the stay-at-
home orders.  I wanted to write 
to our readers to say how much 
all of us at the ABCD North End/
West End Neighborhood Service 
Center (NE/WE NSC) truly miss 
our clients, volunteers, friends and 
colleagues around the neighbor-
hood, not to mention the day-to-
day interaction with staff at our 
site and our ABCD Central offices.  

The NE/WE NSC remains 
closed at present, so I am sharing 
again with this correspondence 
the listing of all ABCD open sites. 

In the meantime, we continue to 
conduct wellness checks and refer-
rals for our clientele.  We have 
been in touch with our donors, 
community partners, and other 
stakeholders, and remain grateful 
for their support and collabora-
tion. ABCD’s website bostonabcd.
org also has updated information 
regarding services during this time.  

We hope to have more updates 
in the future, but our goal is to 
work towards reopening our site 
when it is safe to do so, and coor-
dinating responsive services, espe-
cially around the needs for meals, 
food pantry services, and human 
interaction.  We plan to be trans-
parent throughout this process 
and are proactively taking every 
necessary precaution to maintain 
a safe center for seniors, staff, vol-

unteers, and visitors.  
For those who celebrate, I send 

joyous Passover and warm Easter 
greetings, and best wishes for a 
time to connect (virtually!) with 
family.  

None of this is easy, and like all 
of us, I hope for better days ahead.   
Boston is a strong, resilient city, 
and our neighborhoods brim with 
stories for those who remember 
times of war, conflict, the Great 
Depression, recessions, the threat 
of polio and scarlet fever, and 
more.   We survived those and 
will get through this better and 
stronger for it.  We are all in this 
together.

Maria Stella Gulla
Director ABCD North End/West 

End Neighborhood Service Center
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O p i n i o n  By Phil Orlandella

Op-Ed (from pg. 2)

1-800-GO-GUARD • www.1-800-GO-GUARD.com

FIX IT
Keep the nation in peak 
condition. Learn to be 
a mechanic in the Army 
National Guard and receive 
money for college.

Visit www.northendregionalreview.com

TOGETHER 
COVID-19 WILL BE       
ERADICATED

	Elected officials, businesses, 
the medical community, volun-
teers, public service agencies and 
the general public throughout the 
United States have shown why 
this country stands above and 
beyond during the COVID-19 cri-
sis sweeping the country.

	The federal government, states, 
cities, towns and counties are step-
ping up to the plate implementing 
necessary measures to combat the 
pandemic that is creating havoc 
and unfortunately deaths.

	Many small and large business-
es are chipping in to help curb this 
devastating virus.

	It is extremely important that 
this united effort continues to con-
trol and ratify this dreadful situa-

tion once and for all.
	It has already been noted a 

thousand times during this dan-
gerous situation but it is very 
important that everyone continue 
to strictly abide by all the sug-
gestive measures put in place for 
health purposes.

	When this crisis is finally over, 
this country can stand tall claim-
ing, together the battle against 
COVID-19 has been won.

CITY FUNDING 
AVAILABLE TO    
HELP RENTERS

	Providing funding for the needy 
low-income families in Boston, to 
help pay the rent during the crisis 
created by COVID-19, has been 
adopted by the City.

	Many renters are out of jobs 
and are collecting or have filed for 

unemployment benefits that may 
help cover rental costs.

	There are many guidelines and 
qualifications in order to receive 
funding assistance through the 
City during this nasty pandemic.

	Funding will help eligible 
Bostonians, that are at risk of 
losing rental housing to maintain 
a roof over their heads.

CENSUS FORMS 
NEED TO BE FILED

	Take time to file the 2020 Census 
Form which is important for the 
state, cities and towns because it 
would determine the number of 
US House Representative seats in 
Massachusetts.

	Based on the popular num-
ber, it includes redistricting, define 
congressional districts, state legis-
lative districts, and City Council 

districts.
	The Census also directs more 

than $675 billion in Federal funds 
to the state and cities.

	Responding to the Census 
endeavor is extremely important 
as it will determine all the above 
mentioned for many years to 
come.

ONCE THE          
CURRENT HEALTH 
CONDITIONS       
DISSIPATES/ SUPPORT 
A COMMUNITY 
AGENCY

	When the COVID-19 pandem-
ic finally comes to an end, there 
are a lot of North End nonprofit 
agencies that could possibly use 
some financial assistance along 
with volunteer help a few days a 

week, or a couple of hours each 
day.

	There is no question that it is 
going to take a significant amount 
of time for things to return to nor-
mal and additional funding and 
personal help is most likely going 
to be needed.

	Community agencies and orga-
nizations do a terrific job for the 
neighborhood.

	When the time comes, pick up 
the phone or send an email asking 
if any of these groups can use a 
little help or some funding.

	These organizations provide 
many valuable services, programs, 
events, education and much more 
to the community.

	Supporting neighborhood 
groups will help ramp up the 
neighborhood to its normal status.

Do whatever you can. It will 
make a huge difference.

Letter to the Editor

will need to be flexible, and work 
together to get daily life back 
to normal. And we will continue 
to grieve, together as a City, for 
the lives lost. Many families are 
experiencing incredible shock and 
sadness right now. We all need to 
give them the time and the space 
to mourn their loved ones, with 
the full support of their city behind 
them.

My hope is that when we get 
through this, we will have a new 
appreciation for all the things we 
hold dear. I hope that we will 
never again take simple joys and 

freedoms for granted.
Normally, this is one of the best 

times of the year in Boston. Any 
other year, we’d be getting ready 
to welcome athletes and fans from 
all over the world for the Boston 
Marathon. We’d be celebrating the 
home opener at Fenway Park.

We’d be holding the first of our 
annual coffee hours in neighbor-
hood parks across the city. Kids 
and families would be enjoying the 
warm weather and all the festivi-
ties that come with the end of the 
school year.

When we get through this, and 

return to these traditions, it will be 
a cause for celebration. Each of us 
will have a renewed opportunity 
to embrace the things that make 
Boston the greatest city in the 
world. This is a defining moment 
in our history that will inspire new 
strength and resilience. I think it 
will inspire a new sense of what 
makes us Bostonians, and what 
makes us all family.  That’s what 
gives me hope, and that’s what 
drives me, every day, to lead our 
City through this.

Martin J. Walsh is the Mayor 
of Boston
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By John Romano, President of NEAD

	Ten years ago, on April 19, 
2010 hour dear friend Robert 
“Bobby D” DeCristoforo was 
taken away from us totally unex-
pectedly.

	It was a shock to all of us that 
someone so kind, so caring and so 
loving like Bobby D could be gone 
so young.

	During this crazy time of 
COVID-19, the world needs peo-
ple like Bobby D to help us all get 
through this crucial time.

	Bobby would not be asking 
why this was happening, he would 
be looking to see what he could do 
to help those that are in need.

	To honor our friend’s spirit, 
take a few minutes each day and 
find a way to do something nice 
to help someone, even if it is just a 
phone call to say hello.

	Let a friend, a relative or a 
neighbor no they are not alone 
and that you care. That is what 
Bobby D would do for all of us.

	Bobby, a life-long North End 
resident, touched many lives and 
took us many places with North 
End Against Drugs (NEAD) where 
he was extremely active.

	These photos capture some of 
the people and places that Bobby 
was personally involved with.

NEAD REMEMBERS BOBBY D

Scenes of Robert “Bobby D” DeCristoforo with family and friends 
throughout the community.

Visit www.northendregionalreview.com
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Fire regulations in the City of Boston PROHIBIT  

open fires and charcoal and  gas grills on roofs, fire 

balconies and fire escapes.

“Antonio’s is  
a treasure for  

anyone who  
happens  
upon it.”
—Boston Globe

288 Cambridge Street
Boston, MA 02114

617-367-3310

Closed on Sundays  for private functions

BEER 50% OFFTAKEOUT SPECIAL
 WINE 20% OFF

Antonio’s
Thanks you for your confidence in allowing 
us to comfort you during these trying times.

Take-Out
 Monday — Saturday

11 AM - 9 PM
20% OFF 

DINNERS TO GO

288 Cambridge Street, Boston MA 02114
617-367-3310

Call 
617-367-3310

View Our Menu at
antoniosbeaconhill.com

see our website for details: 
   www.paulwmarks.com
8 Commercial St. Everett MA

Now available for curbside
contactless pick up

By Phil Orlandella

	Mayor Martin Walsh is pro-
posing a fiscally responsible oper-
ating budget and Capital Plan to 
meet the needs of Boston.

	Recommendations call for 
$3.65 billion Fiscal Year 2021 
operating budget and $3 billion 
Fiscal Year 2021-2025 Capital 
Plan, building on years of bracket 
investments in high-quality and 

equitable services and programs 
for Boston residents.

	“Through these unprecedented 
times, the work we do every day 
in serving our residents has been 
more important,” the Mayor said.

	Proposed investments take 
into account the short and long-
term fiscal impact of the ongoing 
Coronavirus pandemic, and are 
made possible due to six consecu-
tive years of proactive fiscal man-

agement that has well-position the 
city to continue investing in core 
city services and resident needs at 
a time of global economic uncer-
tainty.

	“In the proposed budget and 
capital plan, we are putting forth 
small and strategic investments 
in the areas that we know will 
have the most impact for our resi-
dents,” the Mayor said.

City proposes operating Budget and Capital Plan

The North End Feast Societies 
Unite to Address Food Insecurity 
During Covid-19 Crisis.

 Proceeds from the online sale 
of the special edition shirt will 
benefit the neighborhood’s food 
insecurity programs run the the 
ABCD and NEW/Health Center 
and other local chariities.  The 
programs ensure fresh groceries 
and prepared meals will be avail-

able to lower income families and 
seniors in the North End and 
Boston neighborhoods during the 
ongoing public health crisis. Both 
the ABCD and NEW/Health orga-
nize year long food programs to 
benefit our neighbors. 

 Our festivals celebrate the lives 
and good works of our patron 
Saints and our Blessed Mother, 
who have exemplified faith and 

hope for generations. We look 
to them now for inspiration and 
optimism during these uncertain 
times.

 Sales of the All Saints shirts will 
be sold online only and shipped 
directly to you. Please visit the 
Bonfire website to purchase your 
special edition shirts: https://www.
bonfire.com/northendfeasts.

North End feasts unveil special edition All Saints T-Shirt

	FOCCP welcomes everyone to 
enjoy Reed’s latest creation with 
family but encourages physical 
distancing for safety reasons.

	Reed designed the “HOP” to 
look like an old analog computer 
screen display, making it looked 
dated on purpose. “I wanted it to 
look like retro,” she said.

	She made the “HOP” grid 
out of cardboard template in five 
different colors of spray paint. 
FOCCP member Meredith 
Piscitelli helped Reed map out the 
grid and held the template while it 
was spray-painted.

	Other FOCCP news, At-Large 
Board members Patricia Thiboutet 
and Rita Pagliuca are stepping 
down. “They have been invaluable 
members of the team,” the com-
munity group noted.

	The 10th annual membership 

drive Social planned for Tia’s 
Restaurant had to be canceled, 
but support through member-
ship can be completed online at 
www.foccp.org/membership or by 
mail at FOCCP, PO Box 130285, 
Boston, MA 02113.

	Nomination papers for 
FOCCP’s election for Officers or 
Board of Directors At Large must 
be submitted by April 28, fourteen 
days prior to the May 12 monthly 
meeting.

	Positions include: President, 
Vice President, Treasurer and 
Clerk.

	Paper should include name, 
address and could have a state-
ment about his or her candidacy.

	The April monthly meeting 
was canceled and rescheduled 
for Tuesday, May 12. Subject to 
change.

	The May 12 Playground 
Celebration has been canceled. No 
rescheduled date has been set at 
this time.

	Several events are still sched-
uled in the park. List is as follows:

	•	 June 3 - August 26 - 
Croquet.

	•	 June 27 - Independence 
Celebration.

	•	 July 18 - September 12 - 
Lawn Games.

	•	 July 19 - August 23 - 
Sunday Night Movies.

	•	 August 18 - Sunset 
Harbor Cruise.

	•	 October 3 - Fall Festival.
	•	 November 23 - Trellis 

Lighting Ceremony.
Dates to be announced: 

Gardening Wednesdays and 
Sundays. Visit FOCCP’s website 
as dates may change.

Parks (from pg. 1)

SERVICE 
DIRECTORY

JOHN J. RECCA 
PAINTING

Interior/Exterior 
Commercial/Residential

Fully Insured 
Quality Work

Reasonable Rates   
Free Estimates

reccapainting@hotmail.com
781-241-2454

By Phil Orlandella

	North End Music and 
Performing Arts Center 
(NEMPAC) held its first Free 
Open Mic Community Night with 
17 talented acts involving 20 per-
formances from the North End, 
West End, Charlestown, Malden, 
Somerville, Nashua, NH and 
Ponferrada, Spain, with strong 
family ties to Italy, Ireland and 
Spain.

	Participants showcase their 
skills for an audience of over 70 
that connected beyond the local 
neighborhood, from different 
parts of the world, making them 
feel closer to family and friends, 
according to the Center.

	The program was such a suc-
cess, NEMPAC hosted its second 
Open Mic Community Night, on 
Friday, April 10 at 6 PM via 
Zoom. This initiative was led by 
Allie Meek-Carufel, Education 
Programs Director and Music. 

The other instructor, was Josaphat 
Contreras, NEMPAC Program 
Coordinator via Zoom.

	Talents of every skill levels 
were welcomed. Some partici-
pants were new to the stage with 
no performance experience, others 
performed to hone their skills, 
NEMPAC noted.

	It was everything from classi-
cal, folk, pop and heavy metal, to 
singers and instrument players.

	Performers represented a wide 
array of ages and capabilities from 
children through adults, from stu-
dents, to faculty, to simply friends 
of NEMPAC Community.

	NEMPAC noted, “Everybody 
connected and participated as a 
performer or as an audience to 
virtually come together, showing 
support for each other through 
music and to have a light moment 
during daunting times.

	For additional updates visit 
www.nempacboston.org and fol-
low NEMPAC’s social media@
nempacboston.

NEMPAC host first free 
open mic community night
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PLEASE RECYCLE

News and Notes By Phil Orlandella

Grants (from pg. 1)

CITY ANNOUNCES 
MORTGAGE RELIEF

	Mortgage relief partnerships 
have been established with 12 
lenders which will provide home-
owners with at least three months 
of deferred payments, Boston 
Mayor Martin Walsh announced.

	Housing leaders will offer 
three months of deferred mort-
gage payments for homeowners 
who contact them and demon-
strate they have been financially 
impacted by the public health 
crisis.

	Lenders have also commit-
ted not to charge late fees, or 
report non-payments to the credit 
bureaus.

	“No person should have to                                                                                                                                               
                                                                                                

worry about losing their homes 
right now,” the Mayor said.

DEDICATED 
BEDS FOR FIRST 
RESPONDERS

	Boston has secured many 
dedicated beds and various loca-
tions to facilitate social distancing 
and reduce the further spread of 
COVID-19 among first respond-
ers, shelter staff and veterans liv-
ing in group homes.

	“We’re entering the most crit-
ical point of the outbreak and 
the beginning of a surge in cases 
that will be very difficult for our 
city,” Mayor Martin Walsh said. 
“That’s why we are doing every-
thing possible to be prepared,” 
He added.

NEW COVID-19 TASK 
FORCE FORMED

	A new COVID-19 Health 
Inequities Task Force, to provide 
guidance, to the City of Boston 
addressing current inequities and 
data analysis, testing sites and 
health care services for Blacks, 
Asians and immigrants.

	“We know that there are sig-
nificant inequities that put our 
communities of color and immi-
grant population at higher risk for 
contracting coronavirus, develop-
ing severe illness and impeding 
them from access care, Mayo 
Walsh said.

	The new task force will focus 
especially on increasing access 
based on data that will be collect-
ed.

By Phil Orlandella

	The annual North End Athletic 
Association (NEAA) has sched-
uled its benefit Golf Tournament 
at the Andover Country Club, 60 
Canterbury Street for Monday, 
August 3 starting at 7:30 AM 
(shotgun start).

	Over 144 golfers usually partic-
ipate in this sold-out tournament, 

so the NEAA suggest early regis-
tration.

	The tournament features golf, 
lunch and raffle prizes.

	Funds raised from the event 
allows the NEAA to provide ath-
letic, social, educational and civic 
activities within the community 
and the City of Boston.

	For more information contact 
Louis Cavagnaro at 617-523-
7410.

By Phil Orlandella

	Payment of property tax bills 
in Boston have been extended until 
June 4, providing residents with 
more flexibility during the ongo-
ing public health crisis, Boston 
Mayor Martin Walsh announced.

	Property tax bills were previ-
ously due on May 1.

	The City is also wavering inter-
est on late property taxes and 
motor vehicle excise tax payments 

until June 30, if the bill was due 
after March 10.

	Residents facing a late fine for 
not paying their excise bill on time 
have a grace period of late fees 
until June 30.

	“Providing residents with more 
flexibility and options during these 
difficult times is crucial,” Mayor 
Martin Walsh said. He encourages 
all residents to access the resources 
the City has available.

By Phil Orlandella

	Responsible Urbanites for Fido 
(RUFF) has send out emails to 
pet owners regarding the abuse of 
guidelines not being followed, so 
both parks have been closed until 
further notice.

	Because of the numerous vio-
lations the Prince Street Dog Park 

and the Richmond Street Dog Run 
have been closed since Wednesday, 
April 16.

	RUFF plans to reopen the 
parks when the City of Boston 
reopens playgrounds and courts.

	When things return to normal, 
RUFF hopes to have one heck of 
the reopening party.

RUFF closes North End dog parks

NEAA benefit Golf Tournament scheduled

Public tax payment extended to June 4

have three basic initial priorities 
ensuring children, families and 
seniors have access to food, sup-
porting first responders, front-line 
workers and healthcare workers to 
promote public health and provid-
ing technology to Boston students 
for remote learning.

	BRF has raised over $22 mil-
lion since it was created on March 
16, 2020 and is still accepting 
donations from individuals, orga-
nizations and philanthropic part-
ners.

	One hundred percent of dona-
tions are donated to local organi-
zations. BRF encourages organiza-
tions to complete a statement of 
interest to be considered for future 
grants.

	Twenty-nine organizations 
will receive grants to expand their 
capacity or adjust their service 
model to meet the immediate need 
of city residents during this public 
health emergency. Grants range in 
size.

tion papers with the election com-
mittee verifying the signatures.

	Ballots will be counted by the 
committee publicly at the polling 
site and announce once the total 
has been determined.

	The public, including the can-
didates can be present when the 
ballots are counted and tabulated.

	In case of a tie, a close result 

or a challenge by any candidate is 
requested, a recount will be taken 
for only the contested seats.

	If there are not enough can-
didates that qualify for the num-
ber of seats available, all those 
that meet the requirements will 
automatically be placed as official 
members of the Council.

NEWNC (from pg. 1)

As part of the comprehensive 
federal response to the COVID-19 
outbreak, United States Attorney 
Andrew E. Lelling is urging leader-
ship at Massachusetts hospitals to 
report individuals and companies 
that may be engaged in wrong-
doing related to the COVID-19 
pandemic. 

In a letter to leadership at 
Massachusetts hospitals, U.S. 
Attorney Lelling encouraged 

health care facilities to report to 
federal authorities individuals and 
companies that may have acquired 
vital medical supplies in excess of 
what they would reasonably use, 
or for the purpose of charging 
exorbitant prices. This includes 
15 categories of health and med-
ical supplies designated by the 
Secretary of Health and Human 
Services (HHS) as “scarce,” 
thus triggering civil and crimi-

nal enforcement remedies that the 
U.S. Attorney’s Office will pursue. 
In addition, the U.S. Attorney’s 
Office will investigate any other 
fraudulent conduct designed to 
benefit from the pandemic (e.g., 
false treatments, tests, and/or vac-
cinations for COVID-19).

“In light of the COVID-19 
pandemic, my office is prioritiz-
ing the investigation and prosecu-
tion of wrongdoing related to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, including 
those engaged in hoarding and/or 
price-gouging with regard to criti-
cal medical supplies,” said United 
States Attorney Lelling. “These 
practices are not only morally 
repugnant in light of the pandemic 
but also, if left unchecked, will 
inhibit hospitals, physicians, other 
health care professionals, and gov-
ernment agencies from fully imple-
menting measures designed to save 
lives and mitigate the spread of the 
novel coronavirus.”

U.S. Attorney Lelling named 
Amanda Strachan, Chief of the 
Health Care Fraud Unit, as the 
COVID-19 Fraud Coordinator for 
the District of Massachusetts. 

Massachusetts residents who 
believe they are victims of fraud or 
other criminal activity related to 
the pandemic should contact the 
United States Attorney’s Office at 
USAMA.victimassistance@usdoj.
gov or call 1-888-221-6023 and 
leave a message. Members of the 
public can also contact the FBI’s 
Internet Crime Complaint Center 
(IC3) by visiting www.IC3.gov. If 
you or someone you know are in 
immediate danger, please call 911.

U.S. Attorney urges health care sector to report 
fraud related to the COVID-19 pandemic
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By Lauren Bennett

Mayor Walsh continues to urge 
Bostonians to abide by the guide-
lines set forth by the City and state 
in order to continue to control the 
spread of COVID-19. 

As of April 20, Boston had 
5,749 confirmed cases of the virus, 
and 187 people had died. 

Walsh announced on April 17 
that more efforts are being made 
to get the message across to all 
Boston residents. “We have nearly 
200 digital and print billboards 
across the city,” he said. The City 
is also calling 80,000 seniors twice 
a week in six different languages, 
he added.

Over the weekend, sound 
trucks also broadcasted informa-
tion about the importance of stay-
ing at home and other COVID-19 
related information in seven differ-
ent languages throughout Boston’s 
hardest hit communities—Hyde 
Park, Mattapan, Dorchester, East 
Boston, Roxbury, and Roslindale. 

The Mayor also said that the City 
is planning another literature 
delivery.

“We are in a public health emer-
gency,” Walsh said. “We need you 
to do your part.” The Mayor 
reminded residents to cover their 
faces outside their homes, practice 
social and physical distancing, and 
“avoiding all crowded situations.”

Mayor Walsh also said that the 
City is prioritizing getting food to 
people each day, with 65 youth 
oriented food sites across the 
city—and several others for adults 
as well in East Boston, Dorchester, 
South Boston, Roxbury, 
Mattapan, and Brighton.

“Those sites have fed over 
400,000 meals to students across 
the city,” Walsh said. 

Walsh also addressed questions 
and concerns about colleges start-
ing up again in the fall. He said 
that he will be setting up a call 
with Boston’s college presidents 
this week to see what the pro-
grams might look like this fall.

“Colleges have an advantage to 

have social distancing if need be,” 
he said. He said the issue might 
lie within the dormitories, where 
students are in notoriously close 
contact and able to easily spread 
germs. He said he will report more 
information about this as he gets 
it.

As for elementary, middle and 
high schools, Walsh said it’s “too 
early to tell” what summer school 
would look like, and he thinks that 
any decisions regarding schools 
should be a statewide one. 

Over the weekend, Mayor 
Walsh said he observed many 
people following social distanc-
ing guidelines in the nice weather, 
but he also saw people playing 
golf and soccer. He said that the 
Boston Police Department had to 
break up golf games and tell peo-
ple to leave the course.

“We need to stop the spread of 
the virus,” Walsh said.

He also said that the Boston 
Athletic Association reported 
“very little activity” along the 
marathon route on Monday after 

Walsh asked over the weekend 
that people not run the marathon 
on the 20th, as the time will come 
in September to run the race. 

Boston Hope, PPE, 
And Testing Update

The Boston Hope field hos-
pital at the Boston Convention 
Exhibition Center had 162 total 
patients as of April 19, 86 on the 
hospital side and 76 on the home-
less shelter side. Boston will also 
now be participating in the mask 
decontamination that is happen-
ing in Somerville, which he said 
will “take some pressure off find-
ing more supplies,” as each mask 
can be reused up to 20 times if 
properly decontamination is used.

The City has also created a 
mobile testing app that shows 
where testing sites are across the 
city, and it can be found at bphc.
org. It includes things like loca-
tions, hours, and phone numbers 
for the different test sites. Walsh 
said the goal is to have every com-
munity health center be able to 
provide testing to the residents in 

their neighborhoods. 
Additionally, information 

about the number of people test-
ed and the rates of positive tests 
in each community will now be 
available online.

People can still text the word 
BOSCOVID to 888777 to receive 
text updates from the city, and 
codes for ten other languages can 
be found at boston.gov/corona-
virus.

Walsh said that once the virus 
passes, things are “going to be 
very different” in the city for a 
while as everyone adapts to a new 
normal. He said plans will have 
to be in place for reopening and 
thinking about what the operation 
of places like restaurants will look 
like moving forward. 

“We do have to get back at 
some point to some type of nor-
malcy,” Walsh said, but for now, 
people should continue to follow 
social distancing guidelines and 
other precautions to prevent the 
spread of the virus. 

Walsh urges people to continue social distancing, expands outreach for information

By Lauren Bennett

Over the weekend and early 
this week, Governor Charlie Baker 
made several announcements 
regarding COVID-19 in the state.

Baker announced that all 
Massachusetts public and pri-
vate schools will remain closed 
for the remainder of the school 
year. He said that he understands 
that “school closures pout a tre-
mendous strain on parents,” and 
“we know it’s a lot to ask,” but 
the state will be helping to boost 
remote learning for the rest of the 
school year. 

“It’s the right thing to do, con-
sidering the facts on the ground 
associated with the COVID-19 
pandemic,” Baker said. He said 
that due to the lack of “author-
itative guidance” about how to 
safely get kids to and from school 
and safely operate schools, “we 
believe students therefore cannot 
safely return to school and void 
the risk of transmitting the virus 
to others.” 

To all high school seniors who 
were looking forward to end of 
year activities like trips and the 
prom, Baker said:  “Keep your 
heads up…we’ll get through this 
pandemic together.” 

Lt. Governor Karyn Polito also 
had a message for high school 
seniors.

“You lived a lot, you’ve had 
great times, you’ve learned a lot 
and you’re ready to that the next 
step in your life,” she said, “and 
there’s no doubt in my mind that 

the creativity of your superinten-
dent, your principal, and your par-
ents will make sure that the mile-
stone that you’ve achieved will be 
celebrated and will be honored.”

She thanked the superinten-
dents, parents, principals, educa-
tors, and students for helping the 
administration “arrive at what we 
know is the right decision at this 
point in time.”

Polito urged students to contin-
ue learning using the remote tools 
provided to them by their teachers, 
and to not take this announcement 
as meaning that “school’s out for 
summer.” She also encouraged 
them to stay in touch with their 
friends via technology, and con-
tinue to exercise and participate in 
hobbies from home.

She also said that “now is the 
time” to “lean in, embrace it , and 
do the best you can, not only for 
yourself, but to encourage your 
peers, and, to when the last day 
of the school year arrives, feel 
like you’ve accomplished some-
thing…” 

Additionally, Baker announced 
that all non-emergency childcare 
will be closed until June 29. Baker 
said he recognizes this puts a strain 
on families, but the state will work 
towards “slowly restoring child-
care capacity once it can be done 
safely.” 

He also said there will be a 
partnership with WGBH to pro-
vide “resources and activities” for 
parents to do with their young 
children at home. 

As of right now, the closure of 

non-essential businesses and the 
stay at home advisory are still in 
place until May 4.

Contact Tracing, PPE. 
Homelessness Efforts

As of April 20, there were 39,643 
positive cases in Massachusetts, 
and there were 1,809 deaths. 

On April 16, Baker talked 
more about contact tracing in 
the Commonwealth. He said that 
Massachusetts is the “first state 
in the nation” to trace individuals 
who are COVID-19 positive. 

Baker said that 176 employees 
were hired to do contact tracing 
through phone calls, and he told 
residents that they should answer 
these calls if they get one, because 
this information is a “key” to 
stopping the spread of the virus 
and saving lives.

The state also remains a top tes-
ter in the nation, and personal pro-
tective equipment (PPE) continues 
to be distributed. Self testing kits 
have been sent out to 103 facilities 
in the Commonwealth, according 
to secretary of Health and Human 
Services Marylou Sudders. 

On April 17, Baker announced 
the distribution of PPE in the form 
of around 200,000 respirator 
masks to local law enforcement 
officers and firefighters, including 
university police.

“To facilitate quick distri-
bution of these masks, MEMA 
[Massachusetts Emergency 
Management Agency] is employ-
ing a regional point of distribution 
(POD) model where communi-
ties can pick up their supply of 

masks at their designated MEMA 
POD,” the state said on April 17. 
“These POD sites are open today 
and have already distributed tens 
of thousands of masks to first 
responders in the first few hours.”

Law enforcement officers and 
firefighters will now have a one-
month supply of respirator masks, 
which comes to five masks each. 

The Baker-Pol i to 
Administration also announced 
new steps to address homelessness 
during the pandemic. 

“Massachusetts was among 
the first states to create desig-
nated isolation sites for COVID-
positive homeless individuals, the 
result of a partnership between the 
Commonwealth, homeless shelters 
and municipalities that has been 
underway for weeks,” the state 
said on April 17.

The state announced “five key 
initiatives” in this effort, including 
the establishment of isolation and 
recovery sites for homeless indi-
viduals who have tested positive, 
providing supplies such as tents, 
beds, and portable showers to 
local quarantine sites, supporting 
families who are in domestic vio-
lence and emergency assistance 
shelters, expediting the distribu-
tion of PPE to shelters, and pro-
viding technical assistance to orga-
nizations and municipalities who 
request funding through FEMA. 

Additionally, the Baker-Polito 
administration also announced an 
additional $100 reimbursement 
for each child who is placed in fos-
ter care, and issued an emergency 

order that creates emergency sites 
for children living in homes that 
have tested positive for the virus 
and need care in an isolated set-
ting. 

Unemployment Benefits
On April 20, the Baker-Polito 

administration announced that 
“Massachusetts residents who 
are not eligible for regular unem-
ployment benefits can now apply 
online for the new Pandemic 
Unemployment Assistance (PUA) 
program,” according to a release 
from the state. 

This new program provides up 
to 39 weeks of unemployment 
benefits to those who are “unable 
to work because of a COVID-19 
related reason but are not eligible 
for regular or extended unem-
ployment benefits,” such as gig 
economy workers, those who are 
self-employed, independent con-
tractors, or those who have limit-
ed work history. 

“As a Commonwealth, we are 
committed to doing everything in 
our power, and moving as urgently 
as possible to get workers impact-
ed by the COVID-19 crisis the 
benefits they deserve,” Governor 
Baker said in a statement. “With 
the implementation of this new 
federal benefit program, we can 
better support workers not nor-
mally covered by the unemploy-
ment system like those who are 
self-employed or work in the gig 
economy.”

PUA was created by the fed-
eral CARES Act, as was the 

Baker announces closure of schools for the remainder of the school year

(Schools Pg. 8)
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COMMUNITY 
MEETINGS NOT 
CONFIRMED

	Due to the COVID-19 situ-
ation, the May monthly sched-
ule for NEWRA, NEWNC and 
FOCCP have not been confirmed 
or canceled. Interested parties 
should contact the organization 
(s) for more information.

FILE CENSUS FORMS
	The 2020 Federal Census is 

being conducted online and res-
idents are encouraged to partici-
pate in the movement, which has 
an impact on the State and City.

PLAYGROUND CLOSED
	The children’s playground at 

Columbus Park has been closed 
until further notice.

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE
	Friends of Christopher 

Columbus Park (FOCCP) is cur-
rently conducting its annual mem-
bership drive. For more info visit 
www.foccp.org.

ELECTION OF OFFICES
	Friends of Christopher 

Columbus Park (FOCCP) is 
accepting nominations for office 
is on the non-profit organization. 
For details visit www.foccp.org.

MAYOR SUGGESTS 
CURFEW

	Mayor Martin Walsh has rec-
ommended a curfew in the City 
of Boston from 9 PM to 6 PM in 
order to help curb the spread of 
COVID-19. The measure is not 
mandatory as yet.

NEAA GOLF 
TOURNAMENT

	North End Athletic Association 
(NEAA) will hold its annual ben-
efit golf tournament on Monday, 
August 3 at the Andover Country 
Club. For details call Lewis 
Cavagnaro at 617-523-7410.

DOG PARKS CLOSED
	Due to non-compliance with 

the rules, RUFF has closed both 
dog parks in the North End indef-
initely.

RMV MAY EXTENSIONS
	Registry of Motor Vehicles 

(RMV) has implemented further 
extensions to renewal timelines for 
the month of May to 60 days.

NO IN PERSON 
REGISTRATION

	Customers seeking to renew 
registrations with the Registry of 
Motor Vehicles (RMV) can con-
tinue to do so online at www.
Mass.Gov/RMV at this time.

	Those seeking to do so in per-
son will not be able to make an 
appointment and should delay vis-
iting a service Center as well.

RMV DEALS WITH 
COVID-19

	Since Governor Charlie Baker 
declared a State of Emergency the 
week of March 19, the Registry 
of Motor Vehicles (RMV) has 
implemented measures to reduce 
the number of people gathering on 
a daily basis at their sites.

Spring is finally here and with 
it comes our annual Membership 
drive at the Beacon Hill Civic 
Association. Soon to reach our 
centennial, our volunteer organi-
zation has worked to preserve the 
historic beauty and quality of life 
on Beacon Hill since 1922. 

From answering your calls and 
e-mails, to working with the City 
on zoning, architecture, trees, 
trash, and traffic and parking 
issues, the BHCA office is a busy 
place. Most recently, we have 

been able to recapture 15-min-
ute resident parking spaces at 
the intersection of Joy and Mt. 
Vernon Streets, and we are work-
ing closely with the City on the 
new accessibility and traffic calm-
ing measures that are appearing 
all over Beacon Hill. Contractor 
parking is a constant challenge, 
and we listen and do our best 
to respond to your concerns, so 
that the impact on neighbors is 

C
yan M

agenta Y
ellow

 B
lack

T H E R E  A R E  N O  T I M E S  L I K E  T H E S E  T I M E S

A P R I L  2 5 ,  2 0 1 9

The Beacon hill Times The Beacon hill Times 

Beacon Hill Civic Association Community Corner

(BHCA Pg. 4)

BHAC continues 
Beacon Hill 
Bistro application

Area A-1 sees 11 percent decrease in 
Part One crime in ’19 from last year

Aspire Spring Gala raises $2.6M for autism research

It’s Membership Season at the BHCA!

By Dan Murphy

As the first quarter of 2019 
came to a close, Area A-1 report-
ed an 11 percent drop in violent 
and property crime, compared 
with the same timeframe the pre-
vious year.

 According to Boston Police, 
449 incidents of Part One crime 
were reported between Jan. 1 
and March 24 of this year in the 
dis-trict, which includes Beacon 
Hill, Chinatown Downtown and 
the North End, down from 504 
last year.

 While no homicides were 
reported either this year or last, 
the rate of rapes and attempted 
rapes doubled as the number of 
inci-dents climbed to eight from 
four in 2018.

 In contrast, robberies and 
attempted robberies were down 
nearly 55 percent, dropping to 
15 from 33 last year.

 Similarly, the rate of domestic 
aggravated decreased by around 
57 percent as the number of inci-
dents fell to three from seven in 
2018.

 Non-domestic aggravated 

assaults were also down by near-
ly 12 percent, with 52 incidents 
in 2019, compared to 59 a year 
ago.

 Likewise, commercial bur-
glaries saw more than a 29-per-
cent decline as the number 
dropped to 12 from 17 in 2018.

 The rate of residential bur-
glaries remained steady, however, 
with nine incidents this year and 
last, respectively.

 Meanwhile, other burglaries 
were on the rise as the number 
climbed to three from one in 
2018.

 Larcenies from motor vehi-
cles were down around 49 per-
cent, with 43 incidents in 2019 
as opposed to 85 the previous 
year, while other larcenies were 
up nearly 10 percent, with 291 
this year, com-pared with 265 in 
2018.

 Moreover, the rate of auto 
theft decreased almost 46 per-
cent as the number fell to 13 
from 24 the previous year.

 Citywide, Part One crime was 
down around 7 percent, with 
3,302 incidents this year, com-
pared with 3,599 in 2018.

Program leaders and participants are all smiles at the Aspire Spring Gala  held by MassGeneral Hospital for Children.

Photos by Matt West

Around 900 people came 
together for the MassGeneral 
Hospital for Children Aspire 
Spring Gala at the Four Seasons 
and raised more than $2.6 mil-
lion for autism research and care. 
The 19th annual event support-
ed Aspire, the highly successful, 
therapeutically-based program 
of the Lurie Center for Autism 
based in Lexington, Mass. Aspire 
helps children, teens and adults 

with high cognitive autism spec-
trum disorder and related pro-
files develop the skills necessary 
to be successful in their commu-
nities and workplaces.

Peter L. Slavin, MD, presi-
dent of Massachusetts General 
Hospital; Scott McLeod, PhD, 
executive director of Aspire; 
Andrew Harris, Aspire program 
manager; the 2019 Aspire Spring 
Gala Committee of Stephanie 
and David Long, Tim Sweeney, 
Ann Marie and Daniel Gross, 

and Kim and Eric Karofsky 
(Terry and Tom Hamilton could 
not make it due to Aerosmith’s 
Las Vegas schedule); Aspire pro-
gram participants and their fam-
ilies; and corporations from all 
over the country were in atten-
dance to celebrate the great suc-
cess of the Aspire program.

“As Aspire continues to grow, 
we are engaging more and more 
clients with our new program-

(Aspire, Pg. 5)

By Dan Murphy

The Beacon Hill Architectural 
Commission again voted to con-
tinue its determination on the 
Beacon Hill Hotel & Bistro’s 
application during its April 18 
hearing at City Hall

Frank McGuire, project archi-
tect, outlined two concepts for 
the building at 25 Charles St., 
both of which include plans to 
relocate the hotel’s main lobby 
and entry to the corner of Charles 
and Branch streets while offering 
two alternatives for realigning 
the building’s windows openings 
and patterns along its Charles-, 
Branch- and Chestnut-street 
sides.

Commissioner Miguel Rosales 
instructed the applicant to return 

to the commission with more 
information on the proposed 
hardware for the new entry door 
and the awning fronting Charles 
Street, as well as a final win-
dow design. “Your application 
is incomplete…and you need 
to resolve the window issue,” 
Rosales said.

The commission voted to deny 
without prejudice an application 
for the Charles Street Garage at 
144-158 Charles St. to remove 
three existing AT&T antennae 
and hardware from a chimney 
and replace them with four 
antennae inside three, new fiber-
glass canisters on the roof, which 
would have been visible from a 
public way.

(BHAC Pg. 8)
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By Phil Orlandella

 Another community Family 
Dinner/Family Talk has been 
scheduled at the BCYF Nazzaro 
Center, a great free family event.

 “The event features guest 
speaker David Perry, the newly 
appointed manager of the North 
End Coalition for Substance 
Use Disorder Prevention and 
Treatment and the newest member 
of NEAD,” according to President 
John Romano.

 “Perry has worked in the 

field of treating addictions since 
2014 working at Saint Elizabeth’s 
Medical Center, Brigham and 
Women’s Faulkner Hospital and 
providing therapy and counsel-
ing to the North End/Waterfront 
Health community,” Romano 
added.

 Space is limited so reserve a 
spot by emailing John Romano 
at jromano45@gmail.com. All 
children must be accompanied 
by their parents or grandparents. 
Deadline to sign up is Monday, 
March 16, at 6 p.m.

By Phil Orlandella

 Just three days after the North 
End/Waterfront Neighborhood 
Council (NEWNC) support-
ed a legal occupancy change at 
471-477 Hanover St., the other 
community group North End/
Waterfront Residents’ Association 
(NEWRA) voted to oppose the 
same request.

 The request to the City of 
Boston Board of Appeals called 
for zoning relief to change the legal 
occupancy at 471-477 Hanover 
St., to change from a seven resi-

dential unit to six residential con-
dominium units.

 One unit will be extended 
into the basement. Exterior wood 
decks will extend approximately 
5½ feet out from the rear of the 
building on the second, third, and 
fourth floorsand existing separate 
dormers at the rear roof (Fifth 
floor) will be combined.

Even with the two different 
opinions relating to the request, it 
appears the petitioner will still go 
before the Board of Appeal for a 
decision.

 A second appeal to the Board 

By Phil Orlandella

 Extensive plans to accelerate 
infrastructure projects for several 
subway lines and the commuter 
rail during calendar year 2020 
have been announced by the 
MBTA.

 Plans call for the improvement 
of service, safety and reliability on 
a faster timeline.

 The T is planning a two-one-
month shutdown on the Greenline, 
the C Branch in July and the E 
Branch in August.

 Reportedly, the 2020, 

Infrastructure Acceleration 
Plan will deliver these projects 
eight years faster than originally 
planned, resulting in track replace-
ment, upgraded intersection and 
station improvements.

 A plan to expedite projects in 
2019, apparently delivered proj-
ects 2.2 years ahead of time across 
the Red, Orange and Green lines 
according to the MBTA.

 Throughout the 10-week shut-
down on the Red and Orange 
lines, the team managed to accel-
erate improvements and accom-
modate customers by increasing 

existing parallel service and pro-
viding other replacement service 
where feasible.

 In addition, to the C and E 
Branch shutdowns, an elev-
en-month suspension of regular 
Green Line service between North 
Station and Lechmere plans will 
go into effect starting May 1 to 
accelerate efforts to strengthen the 
historic Lechmere Viaduct while 
rebuilding the elevated segments 
of track the rule East Cambridge.

 Plans also called for the realign-
ment of the tracks to the new, relo-

Paid for by the Committee to Elect Valentino Capobianco for Democratic State Committee

ValentinoValentino
CapobiancoCapobianco

Democratic State Committee Member

On March 3rd Please Vote

As a member of the Massachusetts Democratic Party Platform Committee, Valentino successfully inserted language requiring ALL Presidential Candidates to release Federal Tax Forms.

Tino is with us, he knows us and he represents us!Tino is with us, he knows us and he represents us!

By Phil Orlandella

 The recent snow tubing activi-
ty held at Nashoba Valley attract-
ed many participants.

 Sponsored by the Nazzaro 
Community Center and North 
End Against Drugs, many families 
enjoyed the day on the slopes.

 “It was a great trip,” NEAD 

President John Romano said. 
“Numerous people had a fun trip 
with family and friends.”

NEWRA opposes Hanover 
Street occupancy change

Perry guest speaker at 
upcoming NEAD dinner

MBTA plans additional station shutdowns

Families enjoy snow tubing at Nashoba 

Many North End children turned out for the NEAD day fo tubing at Nashoba Valley. See Page 12 for more photos.

(NEWRA Pg. 3)

(MBTA Pg. 3)
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COMMUNITY NEWS

LEGAL NOTICE
COMMONWEALTH 

OF MASSACHUSETTS
THE TRIAL COURT

PROBATE AND
FAMILY COURT

Middlesex Probate
And Family Court
Suffolk Probate
And Family Court
24 New Chardon St.
Boston, MA 02114
(617)788-8300
CITATION ON 
PETITION FOR
FORMAL
ADJUDICATION
Docket No.
SU20P0467EA
Estate of:
Nancy Jane
Alusow
Date of Death:
02/01/2020
To all interested persons:
A Petition for Formal Probate 
of Will with Appointment of 
Personal Representative has 
been filed by John E. Alusow 
of Somerville, MA requesting 

that the Court enter a formal 
Decree and Order and for such 
other relief as requested in 
the Petition. 
The Petitioner requests that: 
John E. Alusow of Somerville, 
MA be appointed as Personal 
Representative(s) of said 
estate to serve Without Surety 
on the bond in an unsuper-
vised administration.
IMPORTANT NOTICE	
You have the right to obtain 
a copy of the Petition from 
the Petitioner or at the Court. 
You have a right to object 
to this proceeding. To do so, 
you or your attorney must 
file a written appearance and 
objection at this Court before: 
10:00 a.m. on the return day 
of 05/19/2020.
This is NOT a hearing date, 
but a deadline by which you 
must file a written appearance 
and objection if you object to 
this proceeding. If you fail to 
file a timely written appear-
ance and objection followed 
by an affidavit of objections 
within thirty (30) days of the 

return day, action may be 
taken without further notice 
to you.
UNSUPERVISED ADMINISTRA-
TION UNDER THE MASSACHU-
SETTS UNIFORM PROBATE 
CODE (MUPC)
A Personal Representative 
appointed under the MUPC in 
an unsupervised administra-
tion is not required to file an 
inventory or annual accounts 
with the Court. Persons inter-
ested in the estate are entitled 
to notice regarding the admin-
istration directly from the 
Personal Representative and 
may petition the Court in any 
matter relating to the estate, 
including the distribution of 
assets and expenses of admin-
istration.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. Dunn, 
First Justice of this Court.
Date: April 07, 2020
Felix D. Arroyo
Register of Probate

4/23/20
RR

Federal Pandemic Unemployment 
Compensation (FPUC), which 
provides an additional $600 
weekly for those receicing PUE or 
other unemployment benefits, the 
state said. This additional money 
will run through July 25. 

“All approved PUA applica-
tions will initially receive the mini-
mum weekly benefit amount, plus 
the additional $600 FPUC weekly 
benefit,” the state said. “Once a 
worker’s wages are verified, week-
ly benefit amounts may increase.” 
The benefits are retroactive to 
January 27 of this year or the date 
at which an individual became 
unemployed, whichever is more 
recent, as long as the unemploy-
ment reason is due to COVID-19. 

For more information and to 
apply, visit mass.gov/pua. 

Schools (from pg. 7)

	For more information call the 
Registry go online at www.Mass.
Gov/RMV.

NEAD TO RESCHEDULE 
FAMILY DINNER

	North End Against Drugs 
(NEAD) plans to reschedule 
the Monday, March 23 Family 
Dinner/Family Talk which was 
canceled due to the Coronavirus 
situation. NEAD will make notifi-
cations of the new date.

CENTER ONLY 
OPEN FOR FOOD 
DISTRIBUTION

	Nazzaro Community Center, 
30 North Bennet Street will only 
be open as a food distribution site. 
All other program suspended until 
further notice.

BPL EXPANDS SERVICES
	Boston Public Library (BPL) 

has expanded statewide remote 
services and online events.

GALA ON THE GREENWAY
The Gala on The Greenway 

is the Conservancy’s signature 
fundraising event. Mingle with the 
Greenway Conserancy’s  top sup-
porters, including elected officials, 
business and other community 
leaders, and Greenway neighbors 
while enjoying cocktails and hors 
d’oeuvres under a festive tent on 
The Greenway, June 4, 6 to 9 p.m. 

NAZZARO CENTER 
SUMMER CAMP

	Nazzaro Center Summer Camp 
applications are now available. All 
information is listed online and 
must be turned in at the Nazzaro 
Center. Contact lauriedelia@bos-
ton.gov.

NEWRA MONTHLY 
MEETINGS

	The North End/Waterfront 
Residents’ Association (NEWRA) 
conducts meetings the second 
Thursday of each month at the 
Nazzaro Community Center, 30 
North Bennet Street at 7 p.m. No 
meetings on holidays. Meetings are 
as follows: April 9, May 14, June 
11, July 9, August 13, September 
10, October 8, November 13, and 
December 10.

NEWNC MONTHLY 
MEETINGS

	The North End/Waterfront 
Neighborhood Council (NEWNC) 
meets the second Monday of each 
month at the Nazzaro Community 
Center, 30 North Bennet Street at 
7 p.m. No meetings on holidays. 
Meetings are as follows: April 13, 
May 10, June 7, July 12, August 
9, September 13, October 11, 
November 8, and December 13.

STAR MARKET SHUTTLE
	For a Star Market Shuttle sched-

ule call Crystal Transportation at 
1-800-879-7433.


